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Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s) 

 

SCHOOL GOVERNING BODY:  

Thank you to all those parents who voted in the Camps Bay Primary School Governing Body election on 

Monday 9 March 2015. 211 parents exercised their right to vote and the school managed to achieve a 

quorum to validate the election. It gives me pleasure to inform you of the duly elected School Governing 

Body for the next three years: (in alphabetical order) 
Parent representatives:  

1. Edmund Bysshe 

2. Adrian Funkey 

3. Cathryn Hodgkinson 

4. Kyle Kahn 

5. Robert Sandenbergh 

Educator representatives: 

1. Jodi Evans 

2. Liesel Visagie 

Non-educator representative: 

1. Serelda van Rhyn 

The Principal is an ex officio member and Mrs Murray will be a co-opted member representing the Prep. 

Congratulations to those parents who were elected and thank you to all parents who were nominated for 

offering to stand and voluntarily serve the school. We wish the new SGB all the best in the term of office 

for the next three years.  

 

CONGRATULATIONS!  CONGRATULATIONS!  CONGRATULATIONS! 

Erwin Buchholz (in Grade 3) progressed to the final Western Province Athletics Trials held in Stellenbosch 

last week on Saturday. Erwin, competing in the under-10 High Jump event, jumped a personal best of 

1.34m and won the GOLD MEDAL! He has now been selected to represent Western Province 

in the SA Junior Athletics Champs in Sasolburg later this term. According to Mrs Hamber, this is the 

FIRST TIME that Camps Bay Primary School has had an athlete selected to represent 

Western Province in Athletics! 

WOW! WELL DONE, Erwin, this is an outstanding achievement! 

 

GRADE 6 & 7 PARENTS/GUARDIANS MEETING AT CBHS: 

You are invited to a meeting on Monday, 16 March 2015 from 18h00 to 19h00 in the library at Camps Bay 

High School. At this meeting, you will have the opportunity to discuss any matters pertaining to Grade 8 in 

2016 and 2017. This meeting has also been arranged for those parents who were unable to attend the 

Open Day on 4 March 2015.  

Kindly RSVP to Vivienne Ashcroft (campsbayschools@gmail.com) by Friday, 13 March 2015. 
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INTER-SCHOOLS’ RELAY GALA: 

Last Friday, Camps Bay Primary hosted a very successful Inter-schools’ relay gala. 

The results were :  4th place Reddam House  

         3rd place  Kronendal  

         2nd place Jan van Riebeeck  

         1st place CAMPS BAY PRIMARY! 

Thank you to Mr Hagglund, Mr Minne and Mr von Ess for 

organising this gala. Thank you to Wendy and Kelly for also 

assisting as officials at the gala. 

PROUDLY CAMPS BAY PRIMARY SCHOOL. 

 

EASTER-EGG COLLECTION 

The Camps Bay Schools will launch the annual Easter-egg collection for children less fortunate than we are 

on Friday in the assembly. CBPS will be collecting Easter eggs for Oranjekloof Moravian Missionary School 

in Hout Bay which has over a 1000 children in the school. Last year Mrs Ashcroft and children from CBPS 

delivered the Easter eggs to the school which were presented in the school’s assembly. The Principal, 

teachers and children at Oranjekloof were extremely grateful and appreciative as many of the children in 

this school don’t even receive an Easter egg over Easter! The collection by CBPS will be done on an 

Inter-House points system and there will be a surprise reward for the “Most Caring 

House!”.  The request is for the small marshmallow Easter eggs, NOT large expensive Easter 

eggs. The collection will take place in the two weeks from Monday 16 March to Monday 30 March as the 

handover will take place before the end of the term, as Easter is in the holiday period. 

 
ICE LOLLIES FOR SALE: 

This term the Grade 7s will be selling ice lollies at second break every Wednesday 

and after school on a Tuesday and Thursday from 11 March onwards.  Remember 

to send pocket money to school with your child and support this fundraising effort 

for the Garde 7 Farewell – and ward off the heat! 

 

GRADE 6 & 7 CAMPS: 

Grade 6 and 7 children are all very excited as next week they will be leaving to go on camp. The Grade 6s 

are going to Gouda near Porterville and will be accompanied by Mr Ryklieff, Mrs Weldon, Mr de Klerk and 

Mr Graham. The Grade 7s will be going to Wortelgat, near Stanford, and they will be accompanied by Mrs 

Hamber, Mr Rycroft, Ms Duffett and Mr Hagglund. We wish them safe travels and a great time! 

 

 

DATES TO DIARISE FOR THE FOLLOWING TWO WEEKS: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  SCHOOL EXTRA-MURALS FINISH ON FRIDAY 20 MARCH. 

 

 
 

 

Fri 13 March 

Tues 17 March  

Wed 18 March 

Fri 20 March 

 

Wed 25 March 

Assembly Easter Egg Drive  

Grade 7 Camp to Wortelgat, Stanford 

Grade 6 “Boot Camp”  

Assembly 

Extra-murals end 

Grade 5 Camp to Rocklands  



Principal : S.P. Collier  
 

  As  One  We  Grow   

 

 

We bid farewell to the two German exchange students, Anna Schulz and Ester Barkmeyer, who have been 

on teaching practical at Camps Bay Primary School for the last three weeks. Anna and Ester will be leaving 

to return to Germany. We hope they have learnt a lot while at the school and wish them all the best with 

their studies back in Germany. 

 

 

 

Proudly Camps Bay Primary  
 

 

 

 

 

 PRINCIPAL 

 

 

ENGLISH / LITERACY 

Spelling word of the Week: 

Superstition: an irrational belief in something not based on knowledge or fact 
Are you superstitious? 

If you walk under a ladder it will mean 7 years of bad luck! 

Do you get nervous on Friday 13th? 
 

Joketime:  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY SPORTS RESULTS 

TENNIS 
 

A TEAM 
CBPS vs REDDAM @ GREEN POINT 

DOUBLES 
JONAH + HARRY 6-2 

ROBBIE +BASILIOS 6-0 
SINGLES 

JONAH 6-0 
ROBBIE 6-0 
HARRY 6-2 

BASILIOS 6-2 
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SELLING BEE 
 

SUPERSLAM TENNIS ACADEMY: 

Superslam Tennis Academy offers tennis lessons from Mondays to Sundays to all levels and ages at Green - 

Point tennis club.  

Contact STA Director and Head coach, Carmen Roberts 0765365898 superslamtennis@gmail.com 

 

HOUSEKEEPING JOB REQUIRED: 

I am looking for a housekeeping job, I am a reliable and hardworking person with references. 

Contact Getrude Nhira 083 671 7937 

 

SELLING/BUYING A PROPERTY: 

Selling/buying a property in Camps Bay and surrounding areas? I can help  

Please contact Kim on 0747157376 for friendly & efficient service kim@soukop.co.za 

 

STICKY-FUDGE CHILDREN BOUTIQUE: 

Sticky Fudge is a 100% cotton urban wear brand with a vintage flair, designed and tailored for children 

from 0-8 years. Visit our online store at www.sticky-fudge.com and receive up to 50% off on selected 

garments before season. 

More information contact us +27(0)87 151 4883 or email us at info@sticky-fudge.com 

 

AIRFLEX DOUBLE BED MATRESS AND BASE FOR SALE: 

For sale –Airflex double bed mattress & base in good condition. 

Provide own transport pls R 900.00 cash. Pls call 083 701 8430. 
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